Welcome to the Central Kitsap School District. We are delighted to have you join us this year.
There are two elementary schools that serve this area, Emerald Heights Elementary and Silver Ridge Elementary. We anticipate that both schools will experience large enrollments and varied distribution among the different grade levels. Some grades may be larger, while others may be smaller than anticipated. These two factors impact our ability to maintain balanced class sizes and avoid split grade level classrooms.
Due to these variables, it may become necessary to send some new students who register at one of the schools to the other school. All attempts will be made to keep families together and to house your student at the school which is your attendance area.
Thank you for your patience and understanding of this situation. If you have any questions, please feel free to ask office staff or call us at 360-662- 8500 (Emerald Heights) or 360-662-9500 (Silver Ridge). 
Sincerely,
Stephanie Brush
Emerald Heights Principal

Elizabeth Forbes
Silver Ridge Elementary

